
   

 

MEMORANDUM – METRO FOOTBALL STADIUM DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Office of Boards & Commissions 

DATE: July 26th, 2024 

PURPOSE: Re-Appointment for Metro Football Stadium District Board of Directors 

PROCESS: Mayor’s Approval 

NEXT STEPS: City Council Confirmation 

 
 
Staff Liaison 
Matt Sugar, Director of Stadium Affairs  
 
CURRENT BOARD STATUS  
 
Scope of Board/Commission: The Metropolitan Football Stadium District (the District) is a body corporate and political subdivision 
of the State of Colorado established pursuant to the Metropolitan Football Stadium District Act, Article 15, Title 32 of the Colorado 
Revised Statutes, (Act). The District includes all or part of the seven counties in the Denver metropolitan area.  The District was 
created for the purpose of planning, acquiring land and constructing a professional football stadium. The sales tax assists the 
District in financing the acquisition of land, construction of the Stadium and the payments of debt service. 

Appointment Process: Mayor appoints one member with a total of nine board members. City Council confirms. 
 

Mayor Mike Johnston has approved the Re- appointments of the following: 
 
 
Steven White  
                                                       

BIO: An accomplished P&L leader with experience overseeing organizations as large as 30,000 with  
$18 billion in revenue and P&L responsibility.  Ability to inspire large teams to achieve excellence and 
surpass goals. Expert in developing business plans that include comprehensive analysis of the Customer, 
competition and economic landscape; Revitalizing stagnant businesses through both new products and 
marketing & sales programs that capitalize on consumer buying motivations while driving cost-improvement 
and productivity programs that culminate in significant savings without negatively affecting sales. 
 
Term: 08/01/2024 – 07/31/2028 or until a successor is duly appointed.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


